
 

 

Meeting of the Kirkhill & Bunchrew Community Council 
 

Minute of  Meeting, Tuesday 2nd October 2018 

 
Present 
 
Fred Geddes,  Cameron Kemp, Cllr. Emma Knox, Judith Rumbold, Lindsey Stout, Karen Young.  

 
In attendance 

 
 

1. Apologies 
 
Chris Heaton-Armstrong, Cllr. Margaret Davidson.  

 

Actions 

2. Minutes of the meeting of 21st August 2018 

Approved. Proposed by Cameron Kemp, seconded by Judith Rumbold. 

 

3.  Police Report 
 
P.C. Scott Maclean did not attend the meeting. The police report was circulated. Police are 

aware of the reported issues at the crossing in Inchmore. Efforts are ongoing to carry out 

patrols at relevant times. There was the theft of an ornamental cannon, with enquires 

ongoing. There were no other incidents of note.  

 

4. Matters Arising of the meeting of 21st August 2018 

The website: the website content is now up to date and a link has been added to the Facebook 

page; many thanks to David Knox.  

The potholes on the road from Lentran Station to Newtonhill on the corner were filled on 2nd 

October 2018. 

 

5. Planning Issues 

Brandon Newtonhill site for 3 holiday cottages 

18/02265/FUL.  

 

We still await the outcome of the proceedings.  

 

6.  Road Safety 

     Your Cash, Your Choice 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Refer Item 3 & minutes of the last meeting, Tuesday 21st August 2018, Items 4 & 5. Anna 

Church has been in further contact regarding road safety and car speed following a road 

traffic accident involving her son on his bicycle and a car on the A862.  There have been 

visible speed detection devices in use on the crossing in Inchmore and on the road 

approaching the crossing from the Beauly direction. No response has been made to our 

correspondence. Cameron Kemp will ask for an update. 

 

Karen Young suggested fundraising for signage. Cameron Kemp said that funding may be 

available from Safe Routes to School.  

 

In connection with the funding available, Emma Knox said that there had only been three 

applications for the Your Cash, Your Choice available in the Aird area.  

 

Lindsey Stout suggested that Fred Geddes make the Mausoleum Trust aware of the funding 

available through Your Cash, Your Choice.  

 

 
 
CK 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FG 

7. Community Council Scheme Review, The Highland Council 

 

Cameron Kemp circulated the initial paper to all members. Cameron Kemp sent a response 

and circulated it. A synopsis of this will be prepared for the Facebook page. 

 
 
 
CK/LS 

8. A.O.B: Christmas Lights 

A Christmas Lights fund was created to raise money for the new lights for next year in Kirkhill 

when the Highland Council ceases to provide Christmas lights. The aim is to raise £1000, 

£250 per light. Fred Geddes suggested a donation from the Community Council. The 

Community Council is to offer a donation.  

Fred Geddes went to the Longman Materials Recovery Facility presentation and was positive 

about the future of waste recycling in Inverness area.  

  
 
 
 
 
FG 
 
 
 
 

14. Dates of Future Meetings 

• 13 November 2018 

• 8 January 2019 

• 19 February 2019 

 

Meetings are to be held in the Williamson Room, Kirkhill Community Centre and will begin at 

7:30pm.   

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
The next meeting is on Tuesday 13th November 2018 at 7:30pm pm in the Williamson Room, Kirkhill 

Community Centre 


